
Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 
 

 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
 

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. ● Lacey, Washington 98503 
 P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711 
 

August 18, 2021 
 
Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 
P. O. Box 47250  
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250 
 
RE: Wash. Utils. & Transp. Comm’n v. PacifiCorp, d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Co., 
 Dockets UE-191024, UE-190750, UE-190929, UE-190981, & UE-180778 (Consolidated) 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson:   
 
On December 14, 2020, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 
entered Final Order  09/07/12, Rejecting Tariff Sheets; Approving and Adopting Settlement 
Stipulation; Approving and Adopting Settlement Stipulation Subject to Conditions; and 
Authorizing and Requiring Compliance Filing (Order 09) in Dockets UE-191024, UE-190750, 
UE-190929, UE-190981, and UE-180778 (Consolidated).   
 
On April 19, 2021, PacifiCorp filed with the Commission its revised tariff sheets, including 
Tariff Sheet for Schedule 93, Decoupling Revenue Adjustment, to comply with Order 09 in 
Dockets UE-191024, UE-190750, UE-190929, UE-190981, and UE-180778 (Consolidated). The 
proposed rates were approved and became effective on May 1, 2021.  

On August 17, 2021, PacifiCorp filed a compliance filing, providing a replacement Tariff Sheet 
No. 93.1. The Company recently discovered that the clean version of Tariff Sheet No. 93.1 in 
Attachment C in the April 19, 2021 compliance filing did not reflect the correct rates even 
though the track change version of the same tariff sheet in Attachment B did. PacifiCorp has 
been charging customers the correct rates based on Attachment B since May 1, 2021. PacifiCorp 
proposes to correct the inadvertent administrative error. This revision does not change the 
existing rates or the May 1, 2021 effective date. 

Commission Staff  reviewed the compliance filing provided by PacifiCorp dated August 17, 
2021, and finds that it is reasonable and necessary to revise Tariff Sheet No. 93.1, Decoupling 
Revenue Adjustment. Staff believes that the filing complies with the Commission’s Order 09, 
entered December 14, 2020. 
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Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Joanna Huang 
Regulatory Analyst 


